Amador-Calaveras Consensus Group

Meeting Notes – May 19th, 2010 – 9:30am – 12:00pm

Participants:

Bill Fullerton – West Point Fire District and Calaveras Foothills Firesafe Council

Pat McGreevy – Parks and Recreation Commissioner

Teresa McClung – Stanislaus NF – Calaveras Ranger District

Robert Smith – Smith Grinding

Dave and Vivian Wilson – Sierra Nevada Construction Company

Duane Nelson – El Dorado NF – Placerville Ranger District

Doug Barber – El Dorado NF – Amador Ranger District

Jason Nedlo – El Dorado NF 

Tim Tate – Sierra Pacific Industries and Calaveras Foothills Firesafe Council

Kent Smith – CA Dept of Fish and Game

John Hoffman – Natural Resource Consultant

Mark Stanley – Sierra Nevada Conservancy

Susan McMorris – Blue Mountain Community Renewal Council

Cathy Koos-Brezeal – Amador Firesafe Council

Katherine Evatt – Foothill Conservancy

Bill Haigh – Bureau of Land Management – Motherlode Field Office

John Heissenbuttel – Forestry Consultant

Paul Maben – Pacific Gas and Electric

Rick Breeze-Martin – Breeze-Martin Consulting and CHIPS

Steve Wilensky – Calaveras County Supervisor District 2

Warren Alford – Sierra Forest Legacy

Addie Jacobsen – Ebbetts Pass Forest Watch

Jim Carroll – West Point Fire District

Charlie Jonard – Interested Citizen

Brandon Sanders – Sierra Nevada Conservancy

Kim Carr – Sierra Nevada Conservancy

Kathy Rodriguez – CA Indian Manpower Consortium

Report on Washington, DC Trip



Steve Wilensky

Steve recently traveled to Washington, DC.  He met with a number of key people, including USDA Forest Service staff, Senator Feinstein’s staff, Senator Boxer’s staff, and others.
There was a lot of discussion on the need to invest in both the El Dorado and Stanislaus National Forests.  It is all still very conceptual at this point, but a number of organizations are giving feedback to decision makers in DC on this topic.  Contractor readiness to absorb large projects was seen as key to getting some level of investment in place.  Federal contracting and the challenges it sometimes poses to small businesses was also discussed at length.

The Sierra Nevada Forests and Communities Initiative (SNFCI) was discussed extensively, both in DC and also at the Association of CA Water Agencies (ACWA) conference which Steve and Kim Carr attended.

The SNFCI was formulated with extensive input from stakeholders throughout the Sierra.  All feedback was integrated using a holistic approach.  The Initiative will be discussed and likely adopted at the June SNC board meeting in Markleeville, CA.
During the ACWA conference Steve and Kim participated on a panel addressing the need for investment in Sierra Watersheds.  Steve also discussed this concept with some EBMUD staff during the conference.

NFF Organizational Development Grant


Rick Breeze-Martin

Rick Breeze-Martin provided an overview of the schedule and tasks associated with the National Forest Foundation grant the Blue Mountain Community Renewal Council recently received.
There are 9 tasks to cover over the next few months.  Rick will complete a compilation of all the work done to date.  The intended outcome of this exercise is a more clearly defined governance structure.  This will be developed over time with feedback expected from members of the group.  Part of the exercise is to clarify definitions for commonly used terms and statements.

Rick will be moving this forward over the next few months, with the intent being there will be time at each upcoming meeting to discuss progress and get input from the group.

Forest Principles Workgroup Report



Katherine Evatt / John Heissenbuttel

From John Heissenbuttel:

Forest Principles Workgroup Report

Katherine Evatt and John Heissenbuttel reported on the activities of the Forest Principles Workgroup and facilitated a discussion of a first draft of ACCG Forest Principles and Policies.  The Workgroup had met three times since the last ACCG meeting to develop the draft.  Participating in one or more of those meetings were Katherine Evatt, Rianna Lee, Kent Smith, Rick Breeze-Martin, Warren Alford, Brandon Sanders, and others.  Dave Wilson will be included in future discussions.  Katherine and John made it clear that the draft being presented was very high level, drawn from ideas developed by other programs around the country, and was for discussion purposes only – comments, reactions and suggestions were being sought at this meeting, rather than agreement.  Updated drafts, with additional levels of detail will be discussed at subsequent ACCG meetings.

Points made during the discussion of the draft:

· The word “restore” and derivatives of the word should be avoided as it is somewhat value-laden.

· Consider how “resiliency” might be incorporated.

· Use terms and phrases that have common understanding.

· A glossary of terms may be helpful. 

· Correct error in third bullet under Natural Environment by replacing the word “exotic” with “noxious, invasive or destructive”

· In seventh bullet under Natural Environment reword to recognize that all appropriate methods should be used to reduce fuel loads to manageable levels.

· Incorporate the concept of evaluating and addressing all the various fuel hazards within and adjacent to forests.

· Consider how ACCG Principles should integrate with existing fire plans and National Forest Land Management Plans.

· Explore the holistic approach the Amador Fire Safe Council uses in developing their plan.

· In the third bullet under Community, the word “native” should be added so that it reads “…native, cultural and historical sites…”

· The concepts of workforce development and economic renewal should be incorporated.

· Addressing poverty and social disintegration should be a principle.

· Promoting manufacturing infrastructure should be incorporated under the Economy section.

· Both the Community and Economy sections should be strengthened as environment, community and economy should be coequal in importance.

The Workgroup will redraft the principles for discussion again at next ACCG meeting.  Katherine and John invited additional volunteers to participate in developing a next draft.  Mark Stanley and Dave Wilson volunteered.

From Brandon Sanders:

A workgroup has been convened to address the need for forest principles.  Various sets of these principles as developed by other successful collaborative groups were used as the basis for the discussion.  The draft presented was a high level and centered largely on the ACCG mission and vision.  There is a need to define terms as the group means them to be interpreted.  
The next step will be to add detail.  Hand crew method was not clearly included as a viable option, although it is somewhat implied using “mechanical treatment.”  The need to include a landscape scale consideration and land ownership was also expressed.

Integration of existing plans should also be considered.  This includes CWPP’s, fire plans, federal land management plans, etc.

Resiliency is seen as a key word by multiple participants.  Also, there should be some consideration for structures and the need for fire resilient homes, other built infrastructure.  Building codes come into play when making that consideration.  Tuolumne County requires compliance for PRC 4291 in all new construction.

Workforce development should also be referenced in the principles, as well as economic renewal in poverty-stricken rural communities.  Local infrastructure should also be promoted.  Also, Native American significance needs to be acknowledged.

Take out “restoration” in landscape perspective bullet.  Include sense of awareness of all firesafe/fuels work currently underway and how they all fit together.  Amador has regular interagency co-op meetings which could serve as a model.

Avoid undue focus on the past – laying blame. Focus on present conditions and future solutions.  Need to retain an understanding of the past though.

“Promote eradication of exotic species” may be too broad – possibly use invasive or get more specific.

There was some concern raised about using the term “restore.”   USFS characterized this as a need to restore natural systems and processes as opposed to a defined condition.

Dave Wilson should be included in future discussions on the forest principles.  The workgroup will continue meeting and report back during the June 23rd meeting in Jackson.
Northeast Washington Forestry Coalition


Teresa McClung

Teresa McClung, as part of the stewardship contracting workgroup, gave a presentation on the Northeast Washington Forestry Coalition.  This effort is located on the Colville National Forest.  It is a formal 501(3) non-profit organization.  It is a large effort very similar in nature to what ACCG is trying to accomplish.
The group proposed a “blueprint” which was included in the forest plan revision.  This is somewhat unprecedented.  Also, the Colville NF has a special funding mechanism which helps the group and the forest achieve its goals.

22 proposals resulted in the harvest of 61 MBF, which was processed locally.  There have been no litigation or appeals to any of the projects the group has endorsed.  The group also takes an all lands approach, and incorporates wilderness, recreation, and other aspects above and beyond forest management.

More information can be found at http://www.newforestrycoalition.org
Apache-Sitgreaves Stewardship Project


Doug Barber

Doug Barber, as part of the stewardship contracting workgroup, gave an overview of the work being done on the Apache-Sitgreaves NF in Arizona and New Mexico.  This NF was one of the first to use stewardship contracting earlier in the decade.  About 45K acres per year are being managed.  

There is a challenge in that most of the work and funding is focused on this project, leaving other projects on the Forest in other Ranger District incomplete and not started.  The RC&D was heavily involved in this project.  Technical assistance was key to the success of this project.  There is a marketing plan and also a specialist associated with this effort.

There is interest in putting together a meeting (webinar, personal visit) with this group sometime in the near future.  SNC may be able to facilitate that meeting.
Partner Support Letter Requests



Brandon Sanders

The group approved two support letters based on requests from the two partners below.

· CalFire Cooperative Conservation Partnership Initiative

· Vicini Bros. Green Material Recycling Equipment Grant

Agency Updates





USFS/BLM/CalFire/Others
Doug Barber shared that the Secure Rural Schools Act is providing some funding through Title II to the Amador County RAC.  The funding is intended to provide for projects that benefit public lands.  $145K will be available over four years.  There is a meeting of the Amador RAC on June 9th.  There is diverse representation on the RAC, but also good synergy.

Calaveras County does not have a RAC.  Tuolumne and Mariposa have merged into one RAC.

Bill Haigh, BLM, shared that NEPA is on track for a number of small projects in the area.  Big Lily Gap will likely be implemented next winter.  DOI will be reducing the fuels budget by up to 40%.  Firesafe Council grants are at risk. BLM has an AmeriCorps crew which is helping to build capacity.

Teresa McClung shared that the Stanislaus NF is looking at a $1.2M reduction in its fuels budget.  However, they do anticipate an increase in the recreation budget.  This may be attributed to the focus shifting toward CFLRA projects.

Kim Carr shared that the Sierra Nevada Conservancy will likely have grant funds available.  More information on the timing of an RFP will be available over the next couple of months.  There is a need to for the group to strike a balance as it relates to competing applications.  Numerous ACCG partners have proposals outside of the groups scope which they will submit, and this poses challenges for both parties.  Coordination across interests is critical to the success of all applicants.
Bill Fullerton shared that Chris Post, CalFire, is emphasizing the importance of a viable CWPP in order to access funding and address WUI and other issues effectively.  Pat McGreevy has been working extensively on community specific plans for Glencoe and other communities.  There is a need to build support for the firesafe council, including providing feedback on the CWPP issue.  The next firesafe council meeting will take place on the 3rd Wednesday in June.

Addie Jacobsen shared an update on her work with the Board of Forestry.  She is participating in a workgroup addressing the rules package that is currently being developed.  There is a collaborative process underway.  DFG and CalFire are backing the rules package from the scientific perspective.  Photo monitoring and photo-based planning is being developed as a tool for THP development.  Public review is forthcoming, and it is important for the ACCG to participate in the comment period.

Rick Breeze-Martin shared that the CHIPS proposal to the Forest Service is with the USFS contracting unit.  Minor issues were raised and addressed.  Expected agreement by the end of the month.
